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TIME: 
PLACE: 

7:30 P.M. 

Centerville City Council 
Work Session Meeting 

January 26, 2009 

Centerville Municipal Building 
Mayor C. Mark Kingseed 
Deputy-Mayor Douglas Cline 
Councilmembers: John Beals 

Brooks Compton 
Paul Gresham 
Belinda Kenley 
James Singer 

Clerk of Council Debra James 
City Manager Gregory Hom 
Finance Director Steven Hinshaw 
City Planner Steven Feverston 
Public Works Director Robert James 
City Engineer Douglas Spitler 
Economic Development Administrator Nathan Cahall 
Assistant to the City Manager Jennifer Wilder 
Assistant to the City Manager Kristen Gopman 
Human Resources Manager Ginger Y onak 
Municipal Attorney Scott Liberman 

Discussion occurred with regard to Centerville's list of projects that may qualify 
for federal funds for the proposed Economic Stimulus Bill that the new Presidential 
administration is developing. The City has submitted two "Ready to go" energy infrastructure 
projects: 1) the new Public Works Facility and 2) the Centerville Station Reconstruction and 
Widening Project. Mr. Hom stated that transportation based programs and projects will be 
funneled through the Miami Valley Regional Planning Commission. MVRPC is the MPO 
(Metropolitan Planning Organization) which will be the clearing house for federal funds. The 
above two projects will be shovel ready within six months. The City needs to be informed and 
stay abreast of the current status of the proposed Economic Stimulus Bill. 

Mr. Hom reported that he was contacted by Mr. Howard Poston, Greene County 
Administrator, asking if the City had made a decision regarding the right-of-way for the proposed 
extension of Clyo Road. He asked if it was the intent of the City to move forward to release the 
roadway easement that the City holds which runs through the Dille property. Mr. Hom will 
follow up with a letter to Mr. Tiffany asking for clarification as to how the Clyo Road Extension 
Project will be funded and how Phase 2 Improvements will be funded as well. Mr. Pittman had 
met with Mayor Kingseed, Mr. Cline and Mr. Compton before Christmas; and Mr. Pittman 
assured them that he would put together a proposal which has yet to be received. 



Council concurred that four councilmembers will be attending the National 
League of Cities Conference in Washington, D.C. March 14-18, 2009. The March regular 
Council Meeting will be rescheduled for Monday, March 23, 2009. 

Approved C? )f J} ~ 
C. Mark Kingseed, Mayo 


